Testimony in Support of SB 586

Senate Committee on Housing

March 4, 2019

Floating Home Marina Landlords

Chair Fagen, Vice-chair Heard, and members of the Senate Committee on
Housing:

Thank you for the opportunity to speak.

My name is Stan Tonneson and my wife and | own Rocky Pointe Marina located in
Portland. Our marina consists of over 150 boat slips, a boatyard and 56 floating
homes which represent nearly 10% of the floating homes that will be affected by
this proposed legislation. | am here also as an executive committee member
representing the floating home landlords group. Our group consists of the 30+
marinas in Oregon that rent space to approximately 600 floating homes in total.
Our groups have worked very hard over the past year to arrive at consensus on
these issues pertaining to our industry.

Our group of marina landlords fully supports SB586 and requests your passage
of this bill.

Respectfully,

Stan Tonneson

Rocky Pointe Marina
23586 NW St Helens Rd
Portland, Or 97231



